






RESOLUTION NO. 4825 

Introduced by: Mayor Matherly 
Introduced: February 5, 2018 

A RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF HOUSE BILL 176, AN ACT 
RELATING TO MEDICAL ASSISTANCE REIMBURSEMENT FOR 

GROUND EMERGENCY MEDICAL TRANSPORTATION SERVICES 

WHEREAS, the City of Fairbanks provides emergency medical services to 
citizens and visitors in Interior Alaska; and 

WHEREAS, the City of Fairbanks receives partial reimbursement for the cost of 
providing emergency medical services to Medicaid beneficiaries; and 

WHEREAS, the city of Fairbanks emergency medical service providers incur 
additional uncompensated costs when providing services to Medicaid beneficiaries; and 

WHEREAS, Federal Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services provide 
supplementary reimbursement of uncompensated costs incurred by emergency medical 
service providers in the treatment and transportation of Medicaid beneficiaries in states 
participating in the Ground Emergency Medical Transportation program; and 

WHEREAS, the Centers also provide reimbursement for the administrative costs 
associated with administration of the Ground Emergency Medical Transportation 
program; and 

WHEREAS, the Ground Emergency Medical Transportation program is not part 
of any Medicaid expansion effort and is not associated with the Affordable Care Act; 
and 

WHEREAS, enacting Ground Emergency Medical Transportation is a first step in 
facilitating implementation of the Ground Emergency Medical Transportation program in 
Alaska. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Fairbanks City Council 
supports legislation facilitating implementation of the Ground Emergency Medical 
Transportation program in Alaska. 

PASSED and APPROVED this 5th day of February 



AYES: 
NAYS: 
ABSENT: 
APPROVED: 

ATTEST: 

PASSED and APPROVED on the CONSENT AGENDA 
None 
None 
February 5, 2018 

APPROVED AS TO FORM: 
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February 1, 2018 
 
 
Co-Chair Rep. Neal Foster 
Co-Chair Rep. Paul Seaton 
Alaska House Finance Committee 
State Capitol 
Juneau, AK  99801 
 
RE: HB 176 
 
Dear Co-Chairs Foster and Seaton: 
 
I am writing in support of House Bill 176, an Act relating to medical assistance reimbursement 
for emergency medical transportation. 
 
HB 176 will allow fire departments across Alaska recover some of the otherwise unrecoverable 
expenses related to providing emergency medical care to patients covered under the Medicaid 
system. Currently these additional expenses are absorbed by either the local government or the 
agency providing the medical care.  I am told that HB 176, if adopted, will not incur any costs to 
the State of Alaska.  This program is apparently not part of the Medicaid expansion and is not 
dependent on the Affordable Care Act.  
 
If approved by the Alaska Legislature, HB 176 allows eligible EMS providers to bill the federal 
system annually for certain approved costs.  The ability to do so will provide funding to our EMS 
departments.  Those dollars could mean additional staffing, medical equipment, training, or as 
simple as heat and electricity in buildings.  In the case of the City of Craig, the EMS annual 
budget of $172,000 is offset by service revenues of approximately $30,000.  Efforts that allow 
the city to recoup additional service revenues from ambulance runs are sorely needed.    
 
The City of Craig encourages you to support HB 176 as well. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jon Bolling 
Craig City Administrator 
 
Cc: Rep. Jonathan Kreiss-Tomkins 
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